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Dear Friend of Abiding Above,                             June 2019       

When you receive this June newsletter I will still be in Kenya, Africa.  

Sharing the gospel with every person, encouraging spiritual growth in every believer, by the 
power of the Holy Spirit and to the glory of God.  

This trip is wonderfully different this time. For the first time after all of these years, my wife Kellie 
and my daughter Maclaren are able to go with me for the first week of ministry. I will be in Kenya 
for a total of 17 days.  

We certainly thank you for praying and helping us financially to make this difference in the lives of 
so many! We could not begin to achieve all that we have without you, and yes most importantly, 
without God Who is our Life. 

2 Corinthians 3:17 - “Now the Lord is the Spirit, and where the Spirit of the Lord is, 
there is liberty.” 

Truly, we sense the liberty of the Holy Spirit in our work in Kenya, Africa. God 
continues to bless. The hunger of the African people to simply listen to God’s Word with 
a hopeful heart and mind truly sets the captives free.  

Chris, Kellie and Maclaren in Kenya, Africa
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As I write this newsletter, we are onboard a flight to Nairobi from Amsterdam. 

• I look forward to reporting to you as we do ministry in the open markets. This is done by open 
air preaching and presenting The Jesus Film to crowds of up to 2,500.  

• We will also be ministering to high school students, orphanages, and prisons.  

• I will be conducting a pastor’s conference during my time in Kenya. I have invited Global 
Church Movements, a part of Campus Crusade for Christ (Cru), to share in this teaching. Our  
topics will include…disciple making, church multiplying, and church planting.  

As soon as you read this newsletter, please whisper a sentence prayer for us in Kenya. 

Ministry to ministers is ministry to multitudes!

We recently had a family make a 
substantial gift of conservative 
theological books from a loved one 
that is now in the presence of Jesus. 
We boxed these books up (300 lbs.) 
and shipped them to Kisii, Kenya to 
be used as a library, and to also set 
up the personal libraries of some of 
our key leaders. 

A big thank you to this family! I 
know they are certain this would be 
what their loved one would want.  

These books will be read by 
Christian leaders who are not able 
to attend a Bible college or 
seminary.

Stay tuned to our Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram posts. There are many pictures and stories that 
will be in the making.  


